
 

ADDENDUM NO. 8 

 

RFP Title: Request for Proposals for the Claims Processing Modernization Project 

PIN: 01525BIST72560 

Date: June 23, 2025 

Contact: Alison MacLeod 

Email: opportunity@comptroller.nyc.gov 

 

THE ADDENDUM IS ISSUED FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING THE REQUIREMENTS OF 

THE REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) AND IS HEREBY MADE A PART OF SAID REQUEST 

FOR PROPOSALS TO THE SAME EXTENT AS THOUGH IT WERE ORIGINALLY THEREIN.   

THE ADDENDUM ALSO INCLUDES ADDITIONAL DOCUMENTS RELATING TO THE 

SOLICITATION. UNLESS OTHERWISE INDICATED BELOW, ALL TERMS AND CONDITIONS 

OF THIS RFP REMAIN THE SAME. PROPOSERS MUST ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF ALL 

ADDENDA ISSUED AS INDICATED IN THIS RFP. 

This addendum includes the following information: 

1. REVISED REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) DOCUMENT. 

 
Section I., Key Dates And Information, Section C. Questions, has been revised to: 

“...no later than 2:00 PM on June 26, 2025.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE REMAINDER OF THIS PAGE HAS BEEN INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK. 
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ADDENDUM NO.      8                                                                                                     

PIN: 01525BIST72560 

 

2. COMPTROLLER’S OFFICE RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS. 

 

The following is a list of questions submitted via email to opportunity@comptroller.nyc.gov 

  

Question Answer 

1. Can you please clarify whether 
the 10MB size restriction noted in 
Addendum 3 (below) is for each 
individual file, or all four files 
required to be below 10MB in 
total? 

 

Proposers should make every effort to 
fit all files into one email. 
 
However, the office will accept multiple 
emails if all four files exceed the 10MB 
limit. Each email must be clearly 
labeled with the vendor name, 
document name and state that it is a 
multiple email submission for one 
proposal.  
 
 

2. Would the Comptroller accept 
multiple emails as part of the 
submission to stay below the file 
size limit? I.e., submitting 
technical proposal in one email, 
then following up with another 
email for the other three 
attachments, etc.  

 

Yes, please see response above.  

3. Would the Comptroller be open 
to an additional separate 
attachment being provided for 
items like key personnel resumes 
to stay below the file size limit? 
We can create references to said 
separate attachment as part of 
the main technical proposal. 

No, attachments to the technical 
proposal must be included in one 
document.  
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